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Group Statement:

The Global Manufacturing Research Group (GMRG) is a multi-national community of researchers dedicated to the study and improvement of manufacturing practices world-wide. Through systematic study and research throughout the world, the GMRG aims to improve manufacturing practice through the development of theory and dissemination of results. By sharing ideas, results, and concepts with research colleagues and manufacturing executives around the globe, the GMRG serves to strengthen the linkage between research and practice.  

GMRG DSI Meeting November, 2003:

China, 2003 

	GMRG Meeting in Washington (DSI)
	IDSI 2003 Shanghai 
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Message from the Founder
Hey there all you GMRGers,
Gündüz Ulusoy in Turkey with Sukran Kadipasaoglu, and Cem Camel in the US are putting together an intellectually exiting and socially rewarding program for us in Turkey.  With locations on the seacoast and in the metropolis of Istanbul, we will be able to discuss our current research in historically important surroundings.  The meeting provides us a great opportunity to focus our efforts on some of the increasingly important issues facing manufacturing today.  Several of the sessions at the meeting will help us do that.  
Congratulations to Jack Wacker who is our President Elect.  Jack will become President next summer, but is already at work on a number of initiatives to move GMRG forward.  He has a group working on the development of a new survey for the group.  The idea this time, is to provide a common section of questions that provide basic data on the company and separate modules that get at specific issues.  This should both provide some commonality and yet enable researchers to focus on the areas of most interest to them.  We’ll have an opportunity to review this work in Turkey.  Jack has also asked Chwen Sheu to be Membership Chairman and Chwen is starting to work on organizing our membership roster and increasing our numbers.  Oh yeah, thanks Jack for continuing to edit the newsletter.  

Boo-Ho Rho has completed his term as the first President of GMRG.  Unfortunately, we were not able to express our thanks to him in Shanghai last summer.  Maybe we can make up for that in Turkey.  Basheer Khumawala is serving as President now and is helping with the meeting, administration and future plans.  We have been blessed with competent and delightful people to take on management roles in the group.  Speaking of such people, Benito Flores is managing the home office, ably supported by the web-angels that keep our site up.  Go take a look: http://cibs.tamu.edu/gmrg/. (Please add this site to your browser’s favorites.)
There are data from the third round of the questionnaire and more is being gathered.  It is being shared among those that contributed data.  For those of you that want to be involved, the questionnaire is on the web site.  If you don’t want to wait until you have collected your own to begin to work with GMRG data, the second round data bas is available to all members, again through the web site.  The data from the first round is publicly available through the web site as well.

We have a lot going on and I look forward to seeing you in Turkey. D. Clay Whybark 
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Brief Message from the President
GMRG is planning for the future directions in research and membership. There is great  excitement regarding the up-coming Turkey meeting. It is in an exotic location. There are going to be many new research/teaching/service opportunities that GMRG will embark upon for developing future global academicians. Many thanks to Gunduz Ulusoy and Sukran for all the great preparations, Basheer Khumawala
The 2003 GMRG Meeting in CIEBS Shanghai, China 
It was with great sadness that GMRG could not meet in Shanghai. The SARS threat, whether real or imagined, caused many GMRGers to not wish to attend.  In the end, a decision was made not to hold the meeting. GMRG apologizes to Linda.
GMRG wants to extend its heartfelt gratitude to Linda Sprague and CIEBS in Shanghai for all their efforts in planning the GMRG meeting.  In many ways, not holding the meeting is more difficult than holding the meeting due to extensive planning without the rewards of recognition to all the people that worked so diligently planning it. GMRG cannot repay the time and effort expended by these kind people.Thank you CIEBS!!! Thank you, Linda!!! We all owe you a heavy debt of gratitude.  GMRG

The Fifhteenth Annual Workshop in 

Marmaris and Istanbul, Turkey
GMRG Workshop 2004

July 4-8, 2004 (See below)
 Update on Data Collection
 The data are stored using Access 2000 file format.  All questionnaire data use the questionnaire GMRG 3 format. Canada database has 98 companies information. 41 Machine tool (called tooling) and 57 textiles. The Italian database has two files one with 30 companies (machine tool) and 20 textiles. The Hungarian database has 67 companies; we are requesting the breakdown of the type of business. The Taiwanese database has 63 companies no breakdown by industry yet. US database 45 companies with a 6 digit SIC code.  Lebanon has database has 20 companies. Mexico's data was coded in questionnaire’s two’s GMRG 2 format and does not match the rest of the data. Thus, it will not be included in our current data base for questionnaire 3. The database will be distributed to the data gatherers upon request. Benito Flores

GMRG Strategic Directions 
The GMRG has two major strategic changes in recent months since National DSI: One on membership and one on strategic research directions.
Membership Chairmanship
Chwen Sheu (Kansas State University) has accepted being the Chairman of Membership. The Membership Vice-Presidency is charged with giving advice on membership policy, updating the member database, and recruitment. In recent years, GMRG membership has had difficulty of updating membership lists and recruiting new members.  Chwen will direct these efforts. GMRG thanks Chwen for his dedication.
Strategic Research Committee
GMRG is very grateful to the cream of the crop top researchers that have agreed to act as a committee for questionnaires development. They will advise any member that wishes to introduce a new research topic can gain advice on their research.  Many thanks from GMRG to the Rob Klassen (chair), Karen Brown, and Danny Samson who have agreed to review the research directions of GMRG.  They are going to review and advise any new questionnaire modules. Currently, they are aiming to “modularize” the questionnaire to shorten and focus it on specific topics. 
On the IDSI in Shanghai

The IDSI Conference was a success in spite of the presence of SARS as the paper flow was well underway.  The IDSI Committee has received numbers of plaudits from colleagues, including references to our campus and its facilities, and very specific praise for our MBA Student Volunteers.  The small size of the Meeting and the fact that the group included numbers of both doctoral students and very senior faculty resulted in a unique professional atmosphere that was of great benefit to all.  The sessions were all well attended – typically 12 to 20 people – with active discussion and debate in a relaxed atmosphere. 
An Outstanding Achievement For GMRG President: Basheer Khumawala Day in Houston 

Basheer was honored by the City of Houston with Dr. Basheer Khumawala Day, February 24, 2004 it was held at City Council Chambers, 901 Bagby, 2nd Floor, in Houston, Texas.  Basheer was honored for being very active in interfaith activities and has serving for a number of years on the Board of Directors of the Interfaith Ministries of Greater Houston.  He has hosted numerous open houses at area mosques and has lectured on Islam and its commonality with other faiths to visitors from churches, synagogues, temples, schools, universities, and social, civic and governmental organizations.  He has also advocated for more active involvement of Muslims in social programs such as Meals on Wheels and Habitat for Humanity.  He is also very active in issues involving care for
the elderly, the sick, refugees, abused women and children, and the homeless.
Congratulations Basheer on your outstanding service to community.

News of Many Folks 

Linda Sprague is Guest Editor for a Special Issue of the JOM entitled Evolution of the Field of Operations Management. The Call for Papers is put on our website. http://cibs.tamu.edu/gmrg/
Sang Lee wishes to announce that 2004 Pan-Pacific Conference will be held in Anchorage, Alaska May 26-28, 2004 at the Hilton Hotel. This year's theme is Global Business and Project Management. Any member of the GMRG interested in the conference should contact me for more info. or check our website at Nebraska.
Generally, due to the large volume of publications of the members, it has not been our policy to recognize publications unless they receive an academic award. However, we have recognized GMRGers that have used the GMRG data base for their empirical research. Have news, let us know.    Jack Wacker 

E-mails:
 wacker@iastate.edu;                 j.wacker@cox.net;                       john.wacker@asu.edu
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